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Hello everyone 

Welcome to 2019.    Whew!  How did we get here?     It seems like the millennium was just the other 
day.     I do hope that you all had a great Christmas and were able to celebrate with family and 
friends. 

I had a message from Heidi Cox of 
Fabrics Unravelled, wanting to know 
what we do with all our little scraps of 
fabric.   I was happy to be able to tell 
her that not one little bit of scrap 
goes to waste.   It’s all turned into 
pillows for doggies and kitties at the 
Animal Welfare Society. 

But this year, I am on a big recycling 
mission.    I have learned that 
everything is recyclable (perhaps not 
biodegradable, but definitely 
recyclable).   I will be telling you all 
about that at our next meeting. 

I hope 2019 will be a good quilting year 
for everyone.    Here’s to a great 
festival in Johannesburg, and I do 
hope you are all entering a quilt into 
the competition, and perhaps attending 
some classes. 

Keep the quilting flag flying. 

 

LYN GONZAGA 

Quilt pictured on the right: A group 
quilt in which Lyn Gonzaga participated 
with GRASSROOTS QUILTERS 
GUILD.   It was inspired by DALE CHILULY the glassmaker. 

           
  

 

 

 

Please visit our KZN QUILTERS GUILD on: 
Website— Click here 

FaceBook— Click here 
 

C o v e r  q u i l t   -   
Marline Turner’s Makathini’s Salad Bowls— inspired by painted wooden sal-

ad bowls for sale in a Namibian market.  

https://www.facebook.com/galla.grotto?hc_location=group_dialog
http://kznquiltersguild.co.za/
https://www.facebook.com/KZN-Quilters-Guild-219663518214968/
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K ZNQG  COMMITTE E    
Title: CHAIRLADY  
Name: LYN GONZAGA  
Cell: 083 463 7729  
Home: 031 764 5045  
lyngon@telkomsa.net  

 
Title: TREASURER & 
SAQG REP 
Name: MANDY KIRK  
Cell: 082 451 9773  
Home: 031 262 8112  
kirkdm@global.co.za  
 
Title: SECRETARY 
Name: JENNI SCOTT 
Cell: 084 512 8148 
jenniscott167@gmail.com  
 
 
 
Title: SALES TABLE  
Name: LIZ REED  
Cell: 072 187 7578  
Home: 031 716 8507  
thereeds@ledom.co.za  
 
 
Title: RETAILERS 
Name: SUE CAMERON 
Home: 031 783 4194 
Cell: 082 854 988 
ashsue@iafrica.com 

Title: REGISTRATION 
Name: LORETTE KERR 
Cell: 083 520 3926 
Home: 031 464 2017 
lolkerr@gmail.com 
 
 
Title: QUILT ACADEMY 
Name: TWIG HARTWIG 
Cell: 083 449 1800 
twigg@telkomsa.net 

 
 
Title: NEWSLETTER & WEBSITE 
Name: SIMONA DAMERELL 
Cell: 082 974 5269 
simona.damerell@gmail.com 

 
 
Title: SOCIAL MEDIA 
Name: DEBBIE BECKER 
Work: 031 5649112/564 6005 
Cell: 083 272 4022 
beckerdebbie38@gmail.com 

 

Title: QUILT DISPLAY 
CO-ORDINATOR 
Name: LISE OOSTHUIZEN  
Home: 031 903 6796 
Cell: 072 784 4749 
songbird@toothdoc.co.za 

mailto:lyngon@telkomsa.net
mailto:kirkdm@global.co.za
mailto:jenniscott167@gmail.com
mailto:thereeds@ledom.co.za
mailto:ashsue@iafrica.com
mailto:lolkerr@gmail.com
mailto:twigg@telkomsa.net
mailto:simona.damerell@gmail.com
mailto:beckerdebbie38@gmail.com
mailto:songbird@toothdoc.co.za
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Notice of the Annual General 
Meeting 

 

In accordance with the Constitution, members  

are hereby given due notice of the 

 

 

KZNQG ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

to be held on Saturday 2 March 2019 at 12H00 

Venue: Hillcrest Primary School, Hillcrest. 

 

Members are reminded that subscriptions of  

R180 are due at or before the AGM – no subs increase for 2019! 

(See page 6 of this Newsletter for more details regarding subs and banking details)  

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

COMMITTEE 2019 

COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM – 2 MARCH 

2019 

 

Name of Nominee: 

 

……………………………………………………. 

 

Telephone:………………………………………… 

 

Proposed by:……………………………………………………………….. 

 

Seconded by:……………………………………………………………….. 

 

Signature of Nominee:……………………………………………………. 

 

Please email completed forms back to Lyn Gonzaga or bring along to the AGM.  
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The pictured “Dogs” and “Cats” 

quilts will be raffled together at 
the first KZNQG Open Day on 2nd 

March 

R20 for two tickets  

One person has a chance of win-

ning these two single-bed quilts !! 
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Members are reminded that subscriptions are due at or  
before the AGM 

  

There is no subs increase! R180.00 pa for existing members. 
Initial registration remains at R20.00 so if you are a new / re-joining member, you will pay R200.00 
(The R20.00 is a once-off fee). 
  

What are the benefits of being a KZNQG member?  

•        Automatic membership to SAQG 

•        Free entry to all Open Days 

•        Free newsletter 
  

Bank Details 
Account Name: KwaZulu Natal Quilters Guild 
Branch Code: ABSA Hillcrest  632005 
Bank Account: 9314008325 (use this account for payment of subs)  
Reference: Your name + SUBS 
  
Please avoid depositing cash or cheque as this attracts a large service fee. EFT is best! 
  
Please bring proof of payment with you to the meeting if your deposit is made less than 3 days before the 
meeting. 
Account 9300968109 is for Quilt Academy only! Please do not deposit subs into this account. 
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Marline Turner has worked tirelessly to ad-
vance quilting in KZN and SA for many years.  
She has represented KZNQG at SAQG for 18 
years. Sadly, Marline resigned from Commit-
tee this year. 

Marline remembers the start of her sewing 
journey fondly: “I started quilting from a very 
young age, probably age 6. My paternal 
Grandmother brought me up, she was an ac-
complished sewer and encouraged me all the 
way. “ 

“I would make cushion covers using Hexa-
gons. She always said ‘If something is worth 
doing, do it to the best of your ability’.” 

“I was never allowed to start a new project if I  

 

 

had not completed something that I had  

already started. That has carried on through my 
quilting journey as I honestly do not have UFOs.” 

 

Above: Royal Doulton, Delft or Wedgewood 

Winner of “Usha Excellence Award” at India 
Quilt Festival 2019 

 

Above:  

Passion Lives On Jess — Made in memory of Jess van 
Niekerk, one of South African Quilters whose work Mar-
line admired greatly.  

Right: 

Marakech Mosaics - Made after a visit to Morocco  
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“I might have a machine project that I 
will work on during the day but then I 
will have a handwork project that I 
work on at night. “ 

Marline has been most influenced by 
her grandmother as well as “things 
that I see in nature, buildings and in 
my travels” , she says 

 

Marline finds designing, making and 
completing a quilt, as well as teaching 
others the skills and quilt-making 
knowledge that she has gleaned over 
the many years, most exciting.  

 

“Another thing that my Grandmother told me is 
‘The devil finds work for idle hands!!’ So I keep 
my hands busy all the time.”  Clearly that is a 
mantra that Marline has stuck to throughout her 
quilting career, because she has thus far com-
pleted 374 quilts!! 

 

KZNQG Chairlady Lyn and the whole commit-
tee wish to convey their heart-felt Thanks to 
Marline for her dedication, help, input, her wor-
thy suggestions, encouragement and moral 
support extended to everyone who needed it. 
We will all miss your selfless support.  We hope 
you will continue your quilting journey and keep 
us all inspired.  * 

  

A huge Thank You to everyone who do-
nates to, and/or buys goods at the KZNQG 
Sales Table on Open Days.  

Last year your contributions raised R4000 
towards the Festival Fund. 

We would like to renew our appeal for 
quilt-related sales-table items—please 
contact Liz Reed on thereeds@ledom.co.za 
to make arrangements for collection. 

Above:  

Several Shades of Grey—quick and easy pine-
apple blocks and machine applique 

 

Below: Something Old Something New— 

using various techniques  

mailto:thereeds@ledom.co.za
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The 20th National Quilt Festival will be held in Gauteng, proudly 

hosted by the Golden Rand Guild for Quilters and the Jacaranda 

Quilters Guild.  

20th South African National Quilt  

Festival—16-23 August 2019—Heronbridge College, Fourways, 

Johannesburg 

The full programme will become available SOON.   In the meantime, check out the exhibitors and special exhibi-

tions planned 

Online submission of quilt entry forms opened on 1st February 2019 and will close on 1 April 2019.  

Entry fee per quilt has been reduced to R150 in all categories.   

Online bookings will open for registration, workshops, lectures, functions and accommodation from 1st April 

2019. 

34 accredited South African quilt teachers and 6 internationally renowned teachers will be offering workshops at 

Festival.  

Please visit the Festival website festival.quiltsouthafrica.co.za to find out what is new.   

Quilters’ attention is drawn to the following important RULES for Entering the 

South African National Quilt Competition: 

 

An entrant can pay someone for having done work on their entry only in the Collaborative and/or 

Group categories. The person who is paid is considered to be one of the entrants. The name(s) of 

the paid entrant/quilter and the type of work done e.g. design, piecing, quilting, embellishing or 

finishing, must be stated on the entry form. 

 

A maximum of four (4) entries are allowed per person. Thus, a participating quilter can enter no 

more than four (4) quilts into the competition, whether you enter as an individual in the Bed, 

Wall, Open and/or any other individual optional categories, or as a participant of a category that 

includes Collaborative Quilts, Group Quilts or Community Quilts. Those who have been paid to 

work on a quilt are also considered an entrant on the quilt and therefore the rule of a maximum 

of four (4) entries also applies to these persons. 

http://festival.quiltsouthafrica.co.za/
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I came across a free tote  

bag pattern presented together with a 
fun YouTube video instructional by  

Angela Walters—Tiki Tote Challenge 
Pattern. 

Google A QUILTED TOTE BAG Chal-
lenge with The Crafty Gemini! Midnight 
Quilt Show—for the free pattern down-
load and instructions. 

New books  
Wild Wool & Colorful Cotton Quilts: 
Patchwork & Appliqué Houses, Flow-
ers, Vines & More  

By Erica Kaprow to be released June 7, 2019 

 
Happy, bold, and whimsical! Sew house-themed quilts to welcome 
you home. Best-selling author Erica Kaprow shares three new 
medallion quilts with playful pieced backgrounds and perky appli-
qué.  

Using a mix of cotton and wool fabrics, you’ll hand stitch houses, 
flowers, vines, and more. Basic appliqué instructions and full-size 
patterns are included. With each border, you’ll fall more in love 
with the these textural quilts infused with color!  

Lovely mug-bags for sale at 
KZNQG Open Day on 2 March at 
our exciting new venue at Hillcrest 
Primary School—we’ll use this as 
an opportunity to fund raise for 

2023 Festival 
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QUILT ACADEMY 
DATES 2019 

 
Bookings on: https://bookwhen.com/quilt-academy 
 

Next Quilt  

Academy— 

30 March 

Stain-Glass  

Windows by 

Carol Hodsdon 

 

B o o k  t h e  D a t e s :   

1 June      

28 September 

27 July  

30 November   
Venue: Hillcrest Holy  

Trinity Anglican Church 

Corner Elangeni & Nqutu 
Road, Hillcrest 

 

09h00 to 15h00 ——— R150 per person 
Queries?  Email twigg@telkomsa.net 

 

 

https://bookwhen.com/quilt-academy
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Right: Erica Freese is holding one of Lee 
Hackman’s quilts, which Erica won in the 
Grassroots raffle drawn at the KZNQG meeting 
on November 3rd 2018.  Quilts also won by Ja-
net Jackman and Colleen Thorn 

Left: Jenni  Scott is holding 
’STRIPPING’, a quilt made by 
members of KZNQG while manning 
the stand at Hobby-X in 2017. Jenni 
won this quilt in the KZNQG raffle on 
November 3rd 2018. 

Below: Mary Chap-
man – 3D Flowers 
demonstration 

Right: Leanne Stewart – 
The Fabulous Flexibility of 
Jelly Rolls demonstration 
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To celebrate the South African Quilters’ Guild’s 30 th anniversary,  all SAQG members are 
invited to participate in an opportunity to be exhibited at the SAQG Stall at the National Quilt Festi-
val in Johannesburg in August 2019. 

Theme:   Time to Celebrate 

Size:    30cm x 30cm 

Criteria:   ONLY the 6 colours of the SAQG logo may be used. 
Any technique or combination of techniques may be used to create the quilt. 

Entry deadline: for the completed quilts is 19 July 2019  

Please contact Mandy Kirk (KZN rep for SAQG) on kirkdm@global.co.za  regarding your entry for KZN  

SAQG would like to encourage each Regional Guild and Country Group member to 
participate enthusiastically.  

They ask that each Guild and Country Group choose and enter three of their best en-
tries.   

30 Quilts will then be selected for display at the SAQG stall at Festival 2019. Individu-
al members belonging to the SAQG are also invited to participate. 

At Festival, visitors to the Time to Celebrate  Exhibition can vote for the Viewers’ 
Choice and the winner will be announced at the Farewell Function at the end of the 
Festival. 

This collection of celebratory quilts will also be included in the SAQG Travelling Exhi-
bition to travel around South Africa for the next two years.  

For entry forms and more information 

Contact:   Annette Marx – 083 461 9991; annette.marx@liberty.co.za 

Antoinette Kriel – 083 556 3043; cmusiek@intekom.co.za 

mailto:kirkdm@global.co.za
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Fabrics  
Unravelled©  

(A Division of PAW Tech CC) 

 

 

 

Textile Training Workshops   

Textbooks   

Educational Packages  

 

Contact: Heidi Cox 
fabrics@fabricsunravelled.co.za 

+27 82 706 4283 

At our September meeting we chatted and decided to enter a quilt for the 2019 Quilt festival 
"INTERCHANGE". Lynn kindly jumped in and organized the quilt with ideas and instructions for each 
member, so everyone is busy making their contribution to the quilt. Queensburgh Quilters entered 4 quilts 
in the KZNQG competition 'OUR ENVIROMENT". 

Our October meeting was a lovely outing to see the fibre works exhibition at the NSA gallery, followed by 
delicious cake and coffee at their coffee shop. 

November meeting was used to tag our thread catchers we made for our own festival goody bags and 
Leanne demonstrated her jelly roll quilt. 

Our last meeting of the year was celebrated with a lovely lunch to end 2018. The past year has been very 
busy for all our members and I am sure 2019 will not be any different. We will have our group quilt high 
on our list to complete in time. 

Yours in quilting 

Magda 

GUILD NEWS 

mailto:fabrics@fabricsunravelled.co.za
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We met at Rosemary’s house in January, taking the opportunity to 
hold a short AGM during which we said a sad goodbye to Jenni, who 
resigned as Chairlady, deciding to join a bigger guild in order to ex-
plore arty quilting techniques.   

The new Chairlady, Simona, had already been elected in December 
and so we quickly moved on to the important business of drinking cof-
fee and catching up with old friends.    

Show-and-tell mixed well with news of family and holiday travels. 

This year some of our Guild will be making the South African Gypsy 
Wife quilt as designed and taught by Mari Strydom in Clarens and suc-
cessfully completed by our  member, Ronel (photo on the left).  We 
each purchased the pattern from Mari and will be keeping her well-
supplied with photographs of our progress.   

Our guild meets second Saturday of each month at members’ homes. 

Visitors and new members are always 
welcome ! 

Yours in quilting—Simona 

 
DURBAN  
FESTIVAL 
2023 
 

Durban’s next festival will take place in 2023.   We have 4 years left to prepare for our festival.   

Guilds are welcome to donate any available funds to the Festival Account. These funds will be required 
long before the Festival date, in order to secure the venue, teachers, accommodation, gifts and other 
items, and  as such, your Guild’s contributions are much appreciated.   

Please also remember that KZNQG would like to raffle a quilt from each Guild, each year, between 

now and 2023.  
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13 October 2018 was our biannual Exhibition which was held at 
Richlands Church.  We had worked really hard for two years to pro-
duce a lot of lovely quilts and quilted items.  We are country wom-
en, so decided to display the quilts in a different manner.  We used 
ladders and irrigation pipes to create hanging rails and also gazebo 
frames.  I thought it was a lovely change.  The local garden club 
kindly supplied flowers which added to the pretty display.  The Ix-
opo group “Quilt at Home” joined in and with some lovely quilts 
from their get togethers.  Sadly we did not have any visitors from 
other guilds.  Unfortunately it was a really cold day, again, and the 
petrol price had gone up enormously.  Perhaps next time… 
For our year end function we had a lovely lunch at The Hangar Cof-
fee Shop.  As Chairlady I requested that each 
member make a pin/brooch to pop in a brown bag 
to swop as a gift.  As always I was amazed at the 
creativity of our members and the variety of ide-
as was wonderful.  The Hangar always provides a 
fantastic spread in a lovely setting.   
 
We had a nice long break over Christmas and at 
our first Committee Meeting we decided that we 
were all rather over making quilts for a while so 
the Chairlady’s Challenge for the first quarter 
was to produce something wearable.  It didn’t 
need to be quilted but is to be pieced.  We have a 
number of dressmakers in our Guild, so it is going 
to be interesting to see how we are all dressed at 
our April meeting which is also our AGM. The 
Committee has come up with the idea of making a 
sample quilt in the form of a table runner and 
members will demonstrate different blocks each 
month, to be used in the runner.  Again we look 
forward to seeing what is produced. 
 
We still have 
our meetings 
every third 
Wednesday 
of the month 
at 2pm, at 
the Richmond 
Bowling Club  
We love to 
have visitors 
join us for an 
afternoon’s 
chat and tea. 
 
Winsome 
English—
Chairlady 
0729639811 
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�  Proud supporters of Quilt Academy �  

We had an amazing meeting in October last year, celebrating quilting 
and friendship.  Most of our members brought a friend and each mem-
ber showed a few of their quilts: their first or worst; their favourite and 

their current project.  So just 
the biggest show ‘n tell ever! 
 
Our year-end Christmas party 
was (as always), a veritable feast 
of food and friendship, bringing 
our guild year to an end. 
 
At our first meeting this year, 
the conversation just continued 
– isn’t it lovely to be part of a 
group that is literally held to-
gether by threads?  And talking 
of threads, our speaker in Janu-
ary was Wendy MacLeod, my fa-
vourite yarn artist, who showed 

us a little of everything that she does – SO inspirational… 
All photos are of Wendy’s work. 
 
As always, Tollgate continues with the organising of Quilt 
Academy , and at our first session this year, Mandy Kirk 
taught us her beautiful “Star Burst” block.  A wonderful 
way to start the QA year with a bang!   
We look forward to Carol’s “Stainglass Windows” at the 
end of March. 

 
We meet in the evening of the 
third Tuesday of every month 
at the Glenwood Presbyterian 
Church, and would love for 
you to come and join us, from 
7 to 9pm.  

Yours in stitches 
Twig 
0834491800 
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Grassroots Guild 
Well, here we are again at the start of a new year.    I am looking forward to the festival in Johan-
nesburg and hope to go and do some classes.     

In October, Tiiu Excell told us all about Hawaaian quilts and in November, we had our usual Christ-
mas party at the lovely home of Sheila Nichol.   It was good to be able to meet with friends, be-
cause at the meetings, we are usually too busy to get to know everyone. 

Not much news happening at Grassroots.   We are keeping a low profile!   We are almost finished 
making our fabric baskets for the goodie bags.   Not too many to go now and then we can put this 
project to bed. 

We are anticipating being entertained by our various buddy groups once again.   This system is 
working so well in our guild, and I think every guild should try it.   It takes a lot of pressure off the 
committee. 

Mano Naidoo has been our librarian for 6 years and is stepping down for a well deserved break.   
Merle Mulder is stepping into the breach, and I am sure she will do very well.   She is a very orga-
nized lady. 

LYN GONZAGA 

Midlands Guild 
Welcome to 2019 and may it be a happy and prosperous one for all quilters.   

The new year has started off with a bang. The Christmas challenge produced eleven lovely quilts, 
thank you to all the ladies who participated.   

Jane has given us this year’s charity blocks, it will be another amazing quilt.  The challenge will be 
exactly that: a challenge, to a lot of us, so come on ladies, let us break last year’s record of nine-
teen challenge  quilts!   

Last year saw our charity quilt raise R9,800.00 for the Jess Ford Foundation despite the weather 
and the economic climate.  It was a lovely amount to have made. Well done, and a big Thank You to 
all the members who so willingly helped at the show.   

May this year be a huge success with lots of exciting things happening. Hopefully lots of quilts 
made by the KwaZulu-Natal quilters will be on display at the festival later this year.   

To all the amazing quilters in our province make us proud.  

Jill Krog 

 

 

 

 

 

The start to 2019 began with an exciting interactive workshop on Kaleidoscope 
Quilts given by Veronica Lennard. Great fun.  

We look forward to a busy and active stitching year. 
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Hibiscus Quilters Guild 

A belated Happy New Year to all the quilters out 
there.  I hope that this year will see the end of 
many UFO’s and the beginnings of many new and 

inspiring projects. 

 

Last year Twig and her Challenge Packs came to visit and a number 
of packs were sold.  4 of us took the plunge – two of us for the 
first time – and entered them into the competition.  We managed 
to get a Third Place and a Highly Commended for our work.  Not 

bad for a field of 22 en-
tries.  We might even be 
persuaded to do another!  
See photo on the right. 

 

Christmas and the visitors 
have come and gone so now we can turn our minds to projects for 2019.  
We have hit the ground running with a community project – Vroetel 
Doeke – Fiddle Quilts.  These are small quilts/aprons for people suffer-
ing from Alzheimers’ or Parkinson’s  disease.  They are tactile quilts 
made from all sorts of different  textures which are sewn on to a 
background fabric.  Zips, buttons, lace, braid, all come into play.  The 
idea is for the patients to amuse themselves with the attachments on 
the quilt and avoid other unwelcome behaviour.  The quilts will be hand-
ed over to Palm 
Haven once 
they are all 
completed. See 
photo on the 
left. 

We have more 
projects in the 
pipeline so we 

are looking forward to a very productive year. 

 

On a personal note and in the spirit of completing 
UFO’s, I finally got my shaggy quilt finished (see photo 
on the right)  The pattern had been in my “to do” file 

(otherwise known as 
the ‘future projects/some day one day’ file)  for some years,  so last year I 
got started.   

Had a lot of fun and finally got to use all the fancy stitches on my machine 
that I forgot I had.  I have to admit that one of the motivating factors was 
that I had to return the lovely spring loaded scissors a quilting friend had 
lent me to do all the snipping,  before she moved away! 

 

In case there are any of you who actually made New year’s Resolutions, here 
is one worth thinking about :  

To finish all the quilt projects from 2018 that should have been finished in 
2017, which were started in 2016 after buying supplies for them in 2015 
with the patterns found in 2014. 

 

And on that thoughtful note, happy quilting in 2019! 

Margi  
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Kloof Country Quilters 
We finished 2018 with a happy fun December meeting.  Members 

dressed in red, white and or green and we had many vendors selling 

various products:  marmalade, perfume, pearl jewellery, quilting fab-

ric, painted cards and calendars etc.  There were some lovely items 

to purchase for Christmas gifts. 

 

Our members collected panties for Project Dignity and these were 

handed over to Brenda (see pic on the right) who told us more 

their Subz washable reusable pads and panties.  Many young girls 

are unable to attend school during their menstrual cycle as they 

cannot afford sanitary products.  Project Dignity educates them 

about menstruation and teaches them how to use their Subz prod-

ucts which are distributed to those who need all over KZN.  Such a 

worthwhile project and we were happy to have contributed. 

 

Our Indian ladies supplied delicious eats for tea and the rest of the 

morning was spent having fun and winning prizes!!!  Strip Poker, 

Quilters Bingo, Pin the Block on the Quilt and Pass the Cracker 

were some of the games played. 

 

Best wishes to all for a creative quilting 2019……I’m challenging 

our ladies to “think out the box” 

 

Regards, 

Felicity 

Kloof Village Quilters Guild 
In October Beverley-Ann Fink presented “Second Chances”, in which she revealed the experiences and 
personal emotions of her breast cancer journey.  She and her support group have published a helpful 
booklet “A Practical Guide to Breast Cancer in SA”.  Hers was a timely message with the high incidence of 
breast cancer in women of “our age”.  

NB. Early diagnosis saves lives, please don’t ignore warning signs! 

In November we celebrated the 90th birthday of member, Bernice Vincent, who is still a productive quilt-
er.  Are there more quilt-active nonagenarians in our Guild?  Our AGM was followed by craft demos by 
four of our members who generously shared their talents. 

In December, our ladies proved they can cook as well as they sew, by providing a wonderful feast to cele-
brate Christmas.   

We started 2019 right at the ‘top of the pile’ with our first guest speaker of the year, Rosalie Dace.  
What an inspiration she is!  Last year she challenged us to produce a spontaneous creative piece and bring 
it along to our ‘show and tell’ this year.  I hope she was as excited as I was, to see our imaginative and 
beautifully-made offerings!   

We’re already fired up and working on our group quilt for this year’s Festival.  Our 2017 group quilt, as 2nd 
prize winner, is a hard act to follow.   

We wish you all a joyful ‘Quilting Year’ 

Viv Christianson 
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Pleasuretime Quilters Guild, Scottburgh 
The festive season is past us & we are all back into our routines. Our sewing rooms have been cleaned & tidied 
up – what an array of materials found that we had forgotten where we put them. The sewing machines have 

been oiled & ready to sew. We now need the inspiration to flow …… 

 

Our first meeting on 17th January was very well 
attended with several visitors. 

 

Our speaker—Mary Chapman - gave us an in-
sight into her quilting journey. There was a lot 
of humor & inspiration in her journey. She 
brought several of her quilts whose process of 
creation was described, from inception to com-
pletion. The one quilt that stood out was her 
wall hanging depicting the Knysna fires. She al-
so showed us an eezy-peezy method of doing 
unusual half square triangles.  We all learnt a 
lot & were greatly inspired by Mary. 

Our raffle quilt was won by Elsa Schonken who 
was so delighted to have won it. 

Our Master Quilter, Sally, gave us details of 

her next course. She will 
be doing an A – Z Quilting 
course which has been wel-
comed by our new mem-
bers. The course starts at 
the very beginning – choos-
ing colours – to a finished 
quilt. 

Our next workshop will be held on the 
07th February 2019 & will be hosted 
by the Hillfillies. We have been given 
a list of items to bring with us – look-
ing forward to what the final item will 
be. 

Our next monthly meeting will be on 
the 21st February 2019.  

 

All photos depict Mary Chap-

man’s quilts 
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